[image: image1.png]



Department of Human Resources

311 W. Saratoga St.

Baltimore, MD.  21201-3521
FIA INFORMATION  MEMO


Issuance Date: December 17, 2004

Effective Date: UPON RECEIPT


Control Number: #04-14

TO:

DIRECTORS, LOCAL DEPARTMENTS OF SOCIAL SERVICES

DEPUTY/ASSISTANT DIRECTORS FOR FAMILY INVESTMENT

FAMILY INVESTMENT SUPERVISORS AND ELIGIBILITY STAFF

FROM:
KEVIN M. MCGUIRE, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

RE:

FOOD STAMP BENEFITS WHEN THE HOUSEHOLD MOVES FROM PUERTO RICO

PROGRAM AFFECTED:
FOOD STAMP PROGRAM 

ORIGINATING OFFICE:
OFFICE OF POLICY, RESEARCH AND SYSTEMS

Puerto Rico administers its own food stamp program called the Nutrition Assistance Program or NAP.  In the past, Puerto Rico issued the benefits as a check that the customer could readily convert to cash.  If the household applied for benefits in mainland offices in the month the NAP benefit was issued, we considered the benefit countable income. 

Currently, Puerto Rico issues 75 percent of the NAP benefit via Point of Sale devises and 25 percent that is redeemable as cash.  Households moving to the mainland cannot access their NAP benefits through the mainland EBT system.  When determining eligibility and benefit allotment, do not count any portion of the NAP benefit as unearned income 

NOTE: Do not consider households who have moved to the mainland from Puerto Rico to have participated in a Food Stamp Program. 

INQUIRIES

Please direct questions to Kay Finegan at 410-767-7939 or Marilyn Lorenzo at 410-767-7333.

cc:
FIA Management Staff
Constituent Services
DHR Help Desk


